
ASSOCIATION OF SACRAMENTO COUNTY  
SHERIFF’S DEPARTMENT  

VETERANS AND EMPLOYEES 

From the President 
 

Greetings! This month, this President’s message is from me the President. Thank you, Kathy Shannon, for a job well done chairing 

the October meeting in my absence. Today we had 31 members in attendance.  As usual, we had a very nice meal provided by Thai 

Mex caterer Mike Garcia. We Honored Our American Flag with our pledge of allegiance. 

 

In the absence of Pat O’Neal, I read off the names of two SSD Retirees who had passed away, a moment of silence was observed 

for Deputies Don Habecker and Roy Mayhew.   I also reported to the membership that Pat O’Neal’s wife is recovering from cancer 

surgery and retired Deputy Jim Fesui is quite ill with Brain Cancer. Pat asked that we let all members know they can call Jim at  

916-652-5953. He would like to hear from any of us.   I then recited a prayer for all the above for healing and comfort. 

 

I announced that I had canceled our scheduled speaker due to a concern regarding a SCERS Tax Reporting Fiasco that has affected 

some of our club members and many SCERS retirees. I received an e-mail from Kathy Shannon that there was a problem regarding 

the Tax Period of 2015. Several SCERS retirees have received letters from the IRS stating that they owe money on their 2015 taxes. 

I asked our meeting attendees if any of them had received the mentioned letter.  About 7 or 8 members acknowledged they had. In 

short, if you receive this letter, call Margaret Duggers at SCERS, 916-874-4981. She will give you information on how to proceed. 

Upon contacting SCERS they will send out a letter and a copy of the 1099-R to use when you respond to the IRS. SCERS is re-

searching how this could have happened. One of our 711 Club members, retired Deputy Tim Kelly is a Tax Attorney. He brought 

this to Kathy’s attention via E-mail.  “It is not known if this is an error in reporting by SCERS or by the IRS” Tim is assisting about 

30+ retirees get through this problem and has received many calls from others. 

 

SCERS has a new CEO. He is Eric Stern. Stern currently leads the program on retirement and health benefits at the California  

Department of Finance as the Chief Executive Officer of the pension fund. 

 

It is again time for nominations for the election of 711 Club Board of Directors and Officers. Two of our past presidents have  

volunteered to be Board members, Barbara Smith and Earl Evans. Because there was not a quorum of the membership present, we 

were not able to vote for our candidates. Therefore, we will hold the vote until we have a 

quorum at our Holiday Party on December 13th. Please, if you are not attending the party ask 

a member to vote for via proxy (Yes or No vote for the candidates), or respond by email to 

one of the board members. Our email addresses are listed on page 2 of our monthly  

newsletter. Thank you. 

 

I have noticed that over the past few years very few members have stepped up to be an  

officer of the 711 Club. I very much appreciate those past officers and board members for 

their commitment and willingness to run for the yearly open positions. For this next year it 

almost looked like we would have to struggle to find new officers to volunteer. We have over 

400 members in the 711 Club registered yet we continue to struggle for Officers. We need 

new blood to stand up and volunteer. I thank all of you who have served (some repeatedly), 

and a special thanks to Barbara and Earl for your commitment Again.     
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1.  Tad Easterday  

 Jim Hash 
 
3. Kay Ann Keenan 

 Dave Swatsenberg 

           Kate Moseando 
 
4. Mike Gaub 
 
8. Dick Williams 

 Dan Rimbey 
 
11. Virginia Cerda 
 
14. Robert Doherty 

 Dennis Gibson 
 
16. Lavon Burstiner 
 
17. Candace Ackler  

 

 

 

December  Birthdays 

President 

Richard Madrigal 

(916) 366-5909 

rmadrigal56.comcast.net 

Vice President 

John Woodhouse 

(916) 457-2858 

mapsliam@sbcglobal.net 

Secretary 

Nancy Gust 

(916) 725-6752 

njgust@hotmail.com 

Treasurer 

Kathy Shannon 

(916) 952-7395 

keshannon004@gmail.com 

711 Club  PO Box AE  

Yuba City, CA 95992  

Sergeant At Arms 

Sam Gault 

(916)  723-3466 

ssgault1980@comcast.net 

Board of Directors: 

Judy Denton 

(916) 363-1282 

judydenton1840@att.net 

Tom Guichard 

(916) 485-5852 

guichardtm@aol.com 

Larry Jarvis 

(916) 355-8514 

larryjarvis@711club.org 

JoAnn Lee 

(916) 396-2534 

sjjjlee@frontiernet.net 

Pat O’Neal 

patoneal@711club.org   

(916) 689-1475 

Don Nelson 

(916) 606-1366 

dons91@netscape.net 

Past President 

Earl Evans 

(916) 261-1668 
earlthepearl1948@hotmail.com 

Newsletter Editor & 

Webmaster 

Larry Jarvis 

(916) 355-8514 

larryjarvis@711club.org 

2017 

711 Club Officers 

Continued from page 1: 

 

The November meeting of the 711 Club was the last meeting held at the SPOA Banquet Facility. 

Our next meeting January 10, 2018 will be held at the New SCDSA Headquarters located at 640 

Bercut Drive, Sacramento. They will be held the 2nd Wednesday of every month.  Just turn 

North onto N-3rd street and enter at the South end of the SCDSA building for parking and  

entrance. I will be out at the driveway to flag you in, or have someone helping me to guide you 

into our new meeting place. I will have no speaker presentation so that you can tour the new  

building. 

 

711 Club Holiday Party is Wednesday, December 13th.  See page 4. 

 

Richard 

 

19. Carol Daly  

 Pete Jayne 
 
22. Thomas Heffernan  

 Vincent Recci 
 
26. Bill Gray  

 David Lambros 
 
27. Trent Taylor  
 
29. Donald Judd  
 
30. Wayne Ikeuchi 

 James Feusi  
 
31. Chris Martin 

     Bruce Willis 
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Meeting  Minutes 

 

 See President’s Message, page 1. 



Next Meeting -  December 13th, 2017 
See Details above for December Meeting/ Holiday Party 

 

RSVP By: 

November 29, 2017 

To: 

Kathy Shannon 

(916) 952-7395  
keshannon004@gmail.com 
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HOLIDAY PARTY  

WEDNESDAY, DECEMBER 13, 2017 

 

 THE 711 CLUB INVITES YOU TO ATTEND THE ANNUAL HOLIDAY PARTY  AT THE HILTON HOTEL, 2200  

 HARVARD STREET, SACRAMENTO—  FOLSOM ROOM 

 

 ON WEDNESDAY, DECEMBER 13, 2017. 

SOCIAL HOUR: 6:P.M. 

DINNER: 7:00 P.M. 

 
 COST: $37.00, RSvP DEADLINE: November 29, 2017 (Payment must be received  by this date),  TABLE SERVICE.  

 NO HOST BAR 

MENU: 

Chicken Breast Stuffed w/Pancetta, Caramelized Apple and Onion, Mascarpone Cheese 

White Cheddar Whipped Potatoes, Fresh Winter Vegetables.  

Mixed Field Greens with Tomato, Cucumber and Carrot w/choice of Ranch or Italian Vinaigrette Dressing 

Or 

Butternut Squash Ravioli w/Sage Alfredo 

Fresh Winter Vegetables 

Wheat and Sourdough Rolls w/butter 

Black Forest Torte 

Starbucks Coffee and Tazo Tea 

 

THE 711 CLUB WILL BE COLLECTING TOYS AND GAMES FOR THE TOY PROJECT.   

 

Visit us on the Web 

www.711club.org 

mailto:judydenton1840@att.net

